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Financial Report for the Year 2017-18 (Clerk: Mrs S Folds)

The End of Year Accounts have now been prepared and balanced and will be reviewed by the Internal Auditor, Mr David Quill.  Following approval of the accounts at the May meeting, the Accounts will be sent to the External Auditor for approval.
The receipts this year totalled £64,037 compared to £62,941 in 2016-2017
The precept demand increased by £959 to cover the anticipated increase in the cost of services for the forthcoming year.  The Parish Council also received £728 less in Council Tax Support Grant from Cornwall Council.  Burial Board income decreased by £909 and car park monies decreased by £396.  During the past 12 months, no known thefts have occurred from the honesty boxes.  We received a donation of £400 from Poldhu Beach Café and £200 from Councillor Rule’s Community Chest towards the running of the toilets.  There were no donations for defibrillators received in the current financial year compared to £1,150 in 2016/17 due to the completion of the project last year.
The payments this year totalled £60,213 compared to £61,622 in 2016-2017
£904 more was given in grants to local organisations than during the previous year.  A increase of £883 in general admin costs was the first increase in four years.  Footpath works cost £728 more.  The Cemetery cost £706 less this year following, while £7,356 less was spent in the Park following the installation of the outside gym equipment in the previous financial year.  A increase of £6,701 was seen in the opening and maintenance of the public toilets following the refurbishment of some of the facilities and the ever growing cost of emptying the septic tanks at Poldhu and Mullion Cove.
The opening balance for the year was £104,427 and the closing balance is £108,251 giving an increased balance of £3,824 for 2017-18.
Councillors Attendance at Parish Council Meetings 2017-18
Councillor Mrs H Angel – 41%

Councillor John Lang – 100%

Councillor Patrick Gilbert - 50%

Councillor Ian Harvey – 91%

Councillor Howard Pickett – 100%

Councillor Michael Rowse – 91%

Councillor Mrs Carolyn Rule – 75%

Councillor Mrs Lorraine Skeites – 100%

Councillor Peter Wilkins – 83%

Councillor Roger Willey – 91%
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Mrs Samantha Folds

Clerk to the Council

15 May 2018
